School Newsletter - 20th September, 2024

THYTHORN FIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

SEPTEMBER LEARNING POWER IS THE RESILIENCE RANGER

A NOTE FROM MRS PRICE ...

A huge thankyou to all parents and carers who came to the recent class meetings to find out about routines in each classroom. A copy of all slides have been sent out to families this week. If you have any questions or queries, please email teacher@thythornfield.leics.sch.uk. The ukulele lessons have started in Year 4 and the children have enjoyed their first session. Thythorn choir will start next Tuesday lunchtime (24th Sept) for KS2 children.

We are really pleased that all of the landscaping around the school grounds is now complete and the school is looking its very best.

ATTENDANCE

This year our attendance target is 96.5%. This week's attendance figures are:

YEAR 4: 97.0 % YEAR 1: 96.1% YEAR 5: 95.6 % YEAR 2 929% YEAR 6: 933%

YEAR 3: 97.6 % EYFS WIN THIS WEEK!!



SHOUT OUTS

Well done this week to all the children who achieved a certificate. If your child shows any learning powers at home, please use a 'wow' slip (copies in reception) and hand in to the office. Slips are available on the website too.

Well done to Poppie (Year 5) who has recently been signed for Leicester City Football Club under 11's and participated in a Level 1 boys team scoring in her first league game. What a great achievement!

Congratulations to Henry (Year 3) who has recently passed Grade 4 swimming and achieved his Grade 5 blue belt in mixed martial arts. Well done Henry!

HOUSE POINTS UPDATE

The house point totals for the term so far are:

Attenborough House: 1331 points Lineker House: 1099 points Townsend House: 992 points 927 points Wan House:



AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

There are a number of after school clubs running at Thythorn Field Primary School. Please see below for the full list. Payment can be made directly to Football & Fitness or cash can be handed in to the school office. Full details can be found on the letter, a copy can be collected from the office or viewed on the school website.



MONDAY: Dance/Cheerleading

Gymnastics TUFSDAY: WEDNESDAY: Dodgeball Football THURSDAY: FRIDAY: Multi-Sports ALL BOOKINGS TO BE MADE DIRECTLY TO FOOTBALL & FITNESS ON 07738 920229

FUND RAISING EVENTS

Thythorn Field Primary School holds a number of fund raising events across the year to raise additional funds for the children. Working in collaboration with the PTA, the school are looking forward to offering the following events throughout this academic year:

- 'Blue Friday' sales each half term
- Non uniform days
- Christmas and summer discos
- Someone special sales throughout the year

We really appreciate all the support parents/carers show the school by donating to the events across the year. The additional funds raised help us to enhance the opportunities offered to the children in all age groups and run events which the children really enjoy taking participating in.

DIARY DATES

3rd October 24:

Census Dinner 8th and 10th October 24: Parents Evenings including book fair 10th October 24: Hello Yellow Day - children to wear

11th October 24: Harvest Festival - further details below

21st - 25th October 24: October Half Term

29th October 24: Year 6 to watch Wigston Academy Show 14th November 24: Flu Vaccinations

20th December 24: Last day of term

BREAKFAST CLUB PROVISION

Breakfast club is open every day running from 7.30am - 8.35am at a cost of £4 per session. Children can be dropped off at any point within this time slot and a light breakfast is offered. If you wish to book a session, please phone or email the office by 3.30pm the day before you require care. Payments will need to be paid in advance, cash only, before the date of the session. Please hand all payments to the school office or the staff member leading the breakfast club.

UNIFORM / PE UNIFORM REQUIREMENTS

We would like to remind all parents/carers of the school uniform policy in place at Thythorn Field Primary School. Please follow the policy on the website and ensure your child is wearing school uniform during the school day, as well as following the PE uniform guidance for PE days. A paper copy of the policy can be collected from the school office if required.

WE HAVE RECENTLY SAID HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ...

Children celebrating their birthday this week are:

Year 1: Aubrie YEAR 2: Ettie-Marie YEAR 3: Tristen YEAR 5: Theo

We hope you all have a wonderful birthday and enjoy your special day.

SOURCES OF SUPPORT ...

An online service that offers a safe community for children, young people and adults to support your mental health.



SAFE PARKING

We have had a number of complaints from residents living on Newforest Close, Wigston. Parents/carers are parking extremely close to the junction, both on Newforest Close and Durnford Road, blocking all visibility when trying to pull out from this junction. Please be mindful where you park each day, the safety of our children is of greatest importance.

HARVEST FESTIVAL

We would like to invite parents / carers to attend our Harvest Festival taking place on Friday 11th October. FESTIVAL

EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2: 9.00am start Years 3, 4, 5 and 6: 9.45am start

Any dry good donations would be welcome with all items being donated to local charities.

NUT FREE SCHOOL

Please can we remind parents/carers that products containing nuts should not be brought onto school grounds. We have a number of children with nut allergies, therefore this is extremely important that no nut products are sent in with children. Thank you.

